
Dear chairpersons of the European Pastors´ Unions and Associations, dear 
colleagues, we hereby warmly invite pastors from all KEP member organizations 
and associated organizations to the  
 

 
15th Congress of the Conference of European Clergy (CEC) 

June 14th – 18th 2025 

in Cisnădioara (Romania) 
 

The theme is: ‘No panic on the Titanic’. Being a pastor in changing social and ecclesial 
realities. The programme is attached. 
 
Please register as soon as possible, by 31 March 2025 at the latest 
The registration form is enclosed. 
 
If your pastors' association is not yet a member and would like to officially join the KEP, 
please fill out the membership form and submit it. 
We would like to express our sincere thanks to National Reformed Pastors’ Conference 
of Romania for the cooperation in organizing the congress. 

The conference fee is – as for the previous conferences - € 400 per person. This includes 
accommodation in a single room, all meals, transfers during the conference and 
participation in the entire conference programme. 
Participants and their associations are responsible for the costs and organization of their 
travel to and from the conference. 



We kindly ask the pastors’ union that are economically able to do so to provide free 
places for financially disadvantaged pastors’ unions. We kindly request that you let us 
know as soon as possible so that we know how many free places we can provide.  

If your pastors’ union is unable to finance your participation, you can apply for funding 
of the congress fee using the registration form. We would like to express our sincere 
thanks to all parish associations that help to finance the free places. 

Please transfer the conference fee to the following KEP account 

BW-Bank 
IBAN: DE29 6005 0101 0008 0640 17  
BIC: SOLADEST600  

The address of our conference venue is as follows:  
 
Elimheim 
Str. Konrad 281 
555301 Cisnădioara jud.Sibiu 
Homepage: https://elimheim-guesthouse.ro 
40 755 058 915 & 40 735 169 483 
contact@elimheim-guesthouse.ro 
 
Please send registrations for the congress and official admissions to the KEP by 31 March 
2025 at the latest by email to the following address:  
 
Pastor Pieter J. Huiser  
Rolderdingspillaan 32, 9451 GB Rolde  
Netherlands  
E-Mail: p.j@huiservanderelst.nl  
Fon: 00 31 61 22 47 752 
 
For all other questions, please contact the President 
Pastor Verena Salvisberg 
Fon: +41 (0)79 322 56 93 
E-Mail: verena.salvisberg@pfarrverein.ch 
 
 
We are looking forward to our meeting in June and wish everyone a safe journey. With 
warm regards.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Verena Salvisberg      Pieter Huiser 
(Präsidentin/President)     (Schatzmeister/Treasurer) 


